

## Chadsgrove School

Telephone: 01527 871511 Email: office@chadsgrove.worcs.sch.uk Website: www.chadsgroveschool.org.uk Meadow Road, Catshill, Bromsgrove, Worcs B61 0JL

> Headteacher: **DEB RATTLEY** M.Ed. B.Ed. NPQEL

19th November 2020

Dear Parent Carer

## **Parent Carer Collection**

From Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> November, we are going to trial a new system for the collection of pupils at the end of the day by parent carers. As you enter the school please let James, Assistant Site Manager, know of your arrival. James will notify the office, who will in turn, arrange for your child to be brought to the entrance to school. We ask if you can please wait by the entrance for your child keeping to the 2M social distancing rule.

## Christmas

Christmas will be a very different time for us all this year! Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 we ask that no presents or Christmas cards are sent into school for pupils or school staff.

We will, however, still send a present from school to all pupils. These presents will be in quarantine for 72 hours prior to sending home. Under normal circumstances, we raise the money for these gifts from the Christmas raffle but, unfortunately this year, we are unable to do the raffle. To raise funds this year we are selling plants and crafts from Monday 30<sup>th</sup> November outside the front of school with a honesty box. If you would like to donate a plant or crafty item for us to sell that would be much appreciated. Alternatively if you do drop your child off at school you may wish to purchase an item from our sale!

Once again, thank you all so much for your support during these unprecedented times. I feel very blessed to be working with such wonderful families.

Yours sincerely

Deb Rattley Headteacher













